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Thursday 1st April 2021 

 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
It has been truly wonderful to see everyone back over the last four weeks. Hopefully, the 
Summer Term will see a greater return to some kind of normality. On behalf of all the staff at 
Stanley Road thank you for your continued support throughout the pandemic. It is greatly 
appreciated. We all hope you manage to have a great break with your families. 
 
Staff Leavers 
It is with sadness that I have to announce two members of staff are leaving at Easter: Mrs 
Turnbull and Mrs Koser. Mrs Turnbull has worked at Stanley Road for three years, superbly 
supporting children right across the primary age range as well as running our successful After 
School Club since the autumn. Mrs Koser has also superbly and very calmly supported children 
with SEND. I would like to thank both ladies for all their hard work and dedication to the 
children of Stanley Road. It has been a pleasure to work with them both. We will miss them and 
we all wish them all the best in the future in their new roles. 
 
Blue Peter Badges 
In today’s fantastic Star of the Week assembly we had two children who have been awarded 
Blue Peter badges. All holders of Blue Peter badges are allowed free entry into many attractions 
throughout the U.K. If you would like to find out more about Blue Peter Badges please follow 
the link below: https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/joinin/about-blue-peter-badges 
 
Contact Tracing over Easter  
The DFE guidance issued yesterday states schools are asked to remain available to support test 
and trace activity up until Wednesday 7 April.  
‘To ensure all close contacts can be identified, it is really important that we are able to identify 
any person who has been in the schools setting in the period up to 2 days before the onset of 
symptoms or they completed a test which had a positive result.’ 
 
The key message to parents is that they must inform the school of a positive test result up to 
and including 7 April. After this, there is no need to inform the school until the point that 
their child is due to return. 
If any of your children test positive up until April 7th can you please contact the School Office. 
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Contact Details 
Please inform the office if your contact details have changed. 
 

Reminder of Covid 19 symptoms. 
These are the three main symptoms of coronavirus. If you get just one of them, you should 
get a test.  

 New and continuous cough - coughing a lot for more than an hour, or having three 
or more coughing episodes in 24 hours. 

 Fever - a temperature above 37.8C.  

 Change in smell or taste - either you cannot taste or smell anything, or these senses 
are different to normal. 

 
Family Testing Kits  
Parents and carers (adults over 18) of primary aged children can now collect or order twice 
weekly home testing kits. The nearest home test collection point to us is at County Hall. They 
can also be ordered if you click on the link below:  
https://test-for-coronavirus.service.gov.uk/order-lateral-flow-kits/condition  
 
Holidays and Term dates 
We break up for the end of term today on Thursday 1st April 2021 at 3.20pm and children 
return to school on Monday 19th April 2021. 
 
Other dates 
Monday May 3rd is a Bank Holiday and the school is closed. 
Spring Half Term: school closes on Friday 28th May at 3.20pm and children return on Monday 
7th June 2021. 
Summer Holidays: school closes to children for the summer break on Tuesday 20th July 2021. 
 
Please have a lovely break. Take care and stay safe. 
Kind Regards, 
Mr Brownsword 
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